ERNEST M. BEST, PRESIDENT WILLIAM M. KINGSLEY, TREASURER BENJAMIN A. FRANKLIN HERBERT L. PRATT, VICE-PRESIDENT WALLACE V. CAMP, ASSISTANT TREASURER CHAIRMAN EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE SPRINGFIELD COLLEGE CORPORATE NAME INTERNATIONAL YOUNG MEN'S CHRISTIAN ASSOCIATION COLLEGE ELMER BERRY, M. P. E., ED.D. SPRINGFIELD, MASSACHUSETTS CHAIRMAN GRADUATE COUNCIL NATURAL SCIENCE DIVISION DIRECTOR SUMMER SCHOOL

Dr F C Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr Allen:

Your letter of June 30 is at hand and I quite understand the situation. I should be glad if you will keep me in mind in connection with future possibilities or in connection with any other that you hear of in that section.

We are just in the midst now of a busy Summer School. The enrollment is not as large as I would wish, it amounts to a hundred or more, but the instructors tell me that we have a very unusually high grade of student. The big features have been a health education symposium, led by Professor Cureton, and a general educational symposium, led by Professor Wiesle. For these two courses we have had some of the best leaders in the United States for the discussion.

I trust you have not had as much hot weather out there as we have for there has been some pretty hot weather here. For the most part there has been lots of rain and that has helped a little. I am glad that the prospects for a crop out there are good this year. I was out there to visit my people in western Iowa in August last year and I think I never experienced more discomfort from the heat than on that trip. The situation certainly was bad then.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely, OBerry.

Congratulations on the 'Better Basketball," I am sure it will go over in a big way. We shall be anxious to see a copy here as soon as possible.

EB:W